From: Greg Barbre

To: HWREC Exhibits
Subject: Response to and support for wildfire victims
Date: Saturday, February 27, 2021 8:09:39 AM

My name is Greg Barbre, my wife Deborah and | lived at 1262 Rock Creek Road in Idleyld Park until
our home and everything we owned was lost in the Archie Creek Fire September 8. Many others with
similar stories have contributed far more detailed experiences and testimony yet | want to add our
experience.

The recovery has been difficult and at times just too much...just too much. | knew it would be the most
difficult time of my life and all | ask is that the organizations and governmental entities that are chartered
to provide support do their utmost to help us. Some have and some have not. Many charitable
organizations have been exceedingly generous. The Douglas County Assessors Office deserves no
respect as they are indifferent to our needs. The organizations responsible for coordinating the ODOT
cleanup have a byzantine process for signing up. | signed up, completed the survey and signed the ROE.
| then get a call weeks later asking why | have not signed up for Phase 2. So | sign up again. | then go to
the Glide Revitalization and find out my request is not processed, so | sign again.....still not updated on
the computer.

All we ask is that you do what you can, and we will do the rest.

Greg Barbre



